Report from the Canadian Quaker Learning Series Editorial Board to Publications & Communications Committee October 2017

- 1. We are extremely pleased to announce that in September 2017 Winnipeg Monthly Meeting approved a minute to take the publication of the Canadian Quaker Learning Series under its care. The new editorial board has not yet been formed, but for now Mark Burch is their contact person. We are very grateful to Winnipeg MM for taking on this important work.
- 2. The editing of Maggie Knight's 2016 SPG lecture is nearly complete and the plan is for the current editorial board to publish it and have CYM mail it out with the 2017 appeal letter.
- 3. The editing on Steve Fick's Western Half Yearly Meeting SPG lecture is also nearly complete. We will supply Winnipeg with the edited manuscript and the new editorial board will take care of publication and distribute it via a spring 2018 issue of *The Canadian Friend*.

Mary Conchelos and Ruth Pincoe, Co-Clerks, Canadian Quaker Learning Series Mark Burch, for Winnipeg Monthly Meeting